               
 
                 Primary 4O 

Dear Parents / Guardians

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome your child and you to Primary 4. For some of you this is a new experience whereas for others it may be familiar. As with every new school year, schoolwork becomes more difficult with the introduction of new topics and concepts. School should be a learning environment where your child feels happy and wanting to be involved in the learning process. This can also be further achieved with your help and support at home throughout the year.

We are still in the midst of the Covid-19 and must constantly adhere to the regulations and guidelines with regards to this. As a school we endeavour to teach your child in a safe and Covid-19 free environment and must therefore on a daily basis adhere to the rules around hygiene, social distancing and close contact. As a class we will again remain in our class bubbles, with minimal contact with other classes, adhering to the rules you experienced last year, around handwashing etc. 
As you are aware, as of the week beginning 27th September, your child will be taught by Mr. O’Sullivan on Monday – Wednesday, and by Miss O’Kane on Thursday – Friday. 
The following information is for your guidance and assistance for the forthcoming year. Any subsequent additions to this will be notified to you in due course.

Start of year reminders

· Arrival/ Dismissal. This year in Primary 4 your child will again, have a staggered start to their school day, the times of which were published on the school website. Dismissal from school will be also staggered, Primary 4O leaving at 2.50 p.m. 
· As was the case last year, due to Covid-19, the children on entry to the classroom will wash their hands and deposit their belongings in the appropriate place. 
· Uniform. All parts of your child’s uniform should be labelled, including P.E. kits and lunch boxes. This is a great help when they become mislaid.
· P.E. Remember P.E. kits are to be worn to school on those days we are having P.E, in compliance with Education Authority regulations, which removes the need for changing whilst in school. We would like to remind you that no jewellery, watches etc. should be worn on these days and that long hair should be tied back.
· Absence. Please contact the school if your child is or is going to be absent from school or has to attend a medical appointment during school time. If you or your child is displaying any symptoms of Covid-19, please inform the school as soon as possible so that appropriate follow up action can be put in place. Any absence or lateness will need to be recorded in the register. This prevents absence notices being sent out at a later date.
· Healthy snacks. As part of our Healthy Eating Policy we would encourage every child to bring a healthy snack, such as fruit or a small sandwich. with them for morning break. We would encourage the drinking of water or milk along with their breaks.
· Still water. We would encourage every child to have a bottle of still water for drinking in class. The use of sports type bottles or screw top bottles mean the drinks can be left on their tables and used when needed and avoids spillages. Please do not send diluted juice or fizzy drinks for this purpose.

· Medical History. Please inform us of any medical history or medication that is required to be taken during school time (inhalers, tablets etc.) as these can be left with us for administration if required. Encourage your child to be well rested for school as they will find the return to school life tiring
Homework

Homework will be sent home with your child, on Monday to Thursday of each week. It will commence fully from Monday 27 September. 

It is important that your child brings all aspects of their homework to school. Encourage your child to set aside a time and a place where they are not distracted by television or computer games etc. in order that they can give their homework their full attention and time. If attention is a problem, break the homework up into parts having a short break between reading, spellings and written work. If a problem is found during their homework, be it the time taken or the understanding of the homework please let us know as prolonged time spent on one particular piece often leads to arguments and tears!! As is always the case homework is explained to the class as it is distributed and is the reinforcement of work being done in class. Let us know if problems ever occur either by contacting us or by writing us a note. We would be grateful if all written homework and reading records could be signed.

We would like to stress the importance of nightly reading homework, in particular the discussion and understanding of the book your child is reading. Try to make reading time a time where your child is not distracted and therefore able to focus on their reading book; the story, its meaning and the words. Please encourage punctuation and intonation when reading. Ask questions about the story and ask your child to predict what may happen in the story as they are reading. At the end of the book recap and summarise its content. 

Curriculum

The curriculum is set out in six Areas of Learning

· Communication (including Talking and Listening, Reading and Writing)

· Using Mathematics (focusing on the development of mathematical concepts and numeracy across the curriculum)

· The World Around Us (focusing on the development of knowledge, skills and understanding in Geography, History and Science and Technology based topics)

· The Arts (including Art and Design, Drama and Music)

· Personal Development and Mutual Understanding (focusing on emotional development, social skills, learning to learn, health, relationships and mutual understanding in the local and global community)

· Physical Education (focusing on the development of knowledge, skills and understanding through play and a range of physical activities).

Your child will follow a topic-based curriculum, which includes opportunities for investigation, problem solving and creativity with learning in subjects linked within the same topic. Literacy and Numeracy are an integral part to each topic and there is an overlap within the areas of learning.
The topics that Primary 4 will be covering this year are:
Term 1: Diet and Flight
Term 2: World War 2 and Mammals
Term 3: Flowers/ Trees and plants and Sound

The experiences and knowledge of parents, family members and friends have proved a valuable resource over the years to a child’s learning and we would encourage its use wherever possible.

We would like to remind parents that if they have any worries about anything to do with school life please contact us via the School Office. 

We hope in this current pandemic, that your child has an enjoyable year and look forward to working with 
your child and you in the forthcoming terms. 

Stay safe 
Mr Tim O’Sullivan and Ms. Kelly O’Kane (P4O Teachers)
